## Lake Murray Tennis Club Board Meeting 3/21/24@1 PM

Present: Chet Snyder, Kathy Culver, Denise Stefanson, Lynne Carry, Holly Fields

Management: Dan and Kathy Emmerson

Minutes were approved.

Kathy Culver reported a net loss as of February, however deposits are coming in every day now so we should catch up soon.

In Jamie's absence, Dan reported we have 275 Singles, 417 Family, and 34 Juniors memberships.

Lynne Carry reported the ladies' leagues were finishing up their rain-delayed matches, and the men's 3.5 was also completed. Several captains requested couSrts on Sundays for their teams with Dan considering how to accommodate them.

## Dan reported:

- \*net post on court 9 repaired
- \*the covert by court 10 needs to be cleaned out
- \*courts were washed between rain days
- \*please remind new members of our "water only" rules (ourselves included)
- \*court 3 had the light come off; it was temporarily repaired; parts on order.
- \*the carpet in the clubhouse needs cleaning
- \*player down on court, EMT slow to respond, she's okay, but we reviewed protocol to made sure this is handled smoothly and quickly
- \*Tuesday there was no phone or internet service 3/19
- \*our new contact with the city is Alicia, who will oversee our area of the city
- \*club will be closed on 5/27/24 for Memorial Day

## New Business

Court Reserve was a topic discussed with Dan reporting members were getting used to the system with lots of help from Dan, Kathy, and staff. Someone donated a monitor.

Steve Thom will be giving a Pros Report soon.

Steve and Nate's classes are full. They are open to all members and start on 4/8/24.

The meeting adjourned at 1:52 PM.